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Dr. John W. Tovnserd, Jr.
Deputy Administrator
?environmental Science Services

Administration	 •

Department of Commerce
Rockville, Maryland 20852

Dear Jack:
During our discussions on the 20th of February 1970, it was indicated that
technical considerations might require the delay of ITOS D in order to
incorporate the Very High Resolution Radiometer (MR). Further, in view
of the lack of a requirement within the civilian community for high reso-
lution imaging 4r .Vn4m.) and the continued availability of such data from
Program 417, it did not appear cost effective to continue development of
the VEER sensor.  Specifically. yop nosed thaouestipn. "Does_DOD 
the VBER sensor?" Our requirement for the VISSI capability has been carefully
reviewed with the following conclusions:

a. As stated in the 010100 letter of 26 MOvelber 1969 to the MSC,
the Air Pores Global. Weather Central (AMOO) is already receiving comparable
data, and we cannot iptifXfUndpvtfor the addASionaljground communicatim
necessary to receive VEER data at maw om a near realtime basis. Another
factor is the cost of terminal equipment and modifications to process and
display MIR products.

•

b. The potential usefulness of the VBREt data to tactical sites is
recognised. 4jS readout capebiliV would be useful toAir?orctsitek
in alementary or "fill in sense when Block NT vs data are not available
from Progpam 417 satellites. Remy shipboard Program 417 installations, not
yet firmly projected and awaiting forthcoming feasibility tests, will not
be initially configured to copy ISIRR data. It would probably be after 1975
that such a modification to shipboard installations would be considered
providing certain technical	 t=101ApI could be overcome in the interim.
'Ur all landbased tactical sites, Air Force and Mavyk  costly modifications 
mould be necessary to adapt to the MR data. 	

•

Based on the foregoing reasonine. the DOD does not obiect to the deferment 
-,a13:1Mnaux411,0.. We wish to emphasise,
howeethe current DOD requirements for meteorological, satellite data
remain valid. In fact, the JCS is now coordinating a revised list of
parametric requirements which should be transmitted to ESSA by ply 1970.
Specifically, ve have a firm and continued requirement for global visual
and IS ITOS data (approximately 2 n.m. resolution) at the AIGWC and at our

ri.01011iTY FOR ACC,EZS TO "	 woad/

P	

•	 toil'

I NFORM 	 R4E1̂ 7.U;RED	 SECRET	 . •	 ....-7-;;
SE N T To wisp

n... ...

•

I II •••nn• • ••••n••n••••  9•••••••



. "

APT type installations. Your development of the Vertical Temperature
Profile Radiometer (VTPR) is of considerable interest to us and we would
like to see high. precedence afforded to this program.-•

It is hoped that close cooperation and coordination can be maintained
between our organizations in all the areas mentioned and that we continue.
both formal and informal exchanges and discussions.

.Bincerely,

• . •

I. Nevin Palley
Assistant Director
(Spate Technology) '

•

•

SECRET'


	Page 1
	Page 2

